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                     Board of Trustees Key Messages 

 

 
Following are the Board of Trustees Key Messages from the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting held on 
Wednesday, January 8, 2020. 
 

1) Reappointment of Superintendent – The Board of Trustees approved the reappointment of Mr. 
Darryl Seguin as the Superintendent of the Livingstone Range School Division. Mr. Seguin has 
proven himself very competent and the Board appreciates his leadership throughout the division for 
the last two years. They are looking forward to future accomplishments under Mr. Seguin’s continued 
leadership. 
 

2) Presentations – for full presentations please watch our meeting recordings on the LRSD 
Website at https://www.lrsd.ca/board/meetings  
 

  International Student Program – Chad Kuzyk, Associate Superintendent, Curriculum & 
Innovations presented to the Board on the International Student Program in our Division. 
The International Student program has grown from 19 students in 2014-15 to 50 students 
currently enrolled in 2019-2020. The students come from eight different countries; we work 
with twenty-two agents and currently have students attending six schools throughout our 
division. The division offers school-based activities as well as divisionally supported 
activities to allow the students to experience living in Southern Alberta.  

  Inclusive Education/Nutrition/Health – Richard Feller, Associate Superintendent, 
Learning Services presented to the Board on Inclusive Education/Nutrition & Health 
throughout the Division. This in-depth presentation focused on Learning Support, 
Comprehensive School Health and Nutrition topics. Within these topics, Mr. Feller included 
the following information: What is Inclusion, Improvement Processes, Individual Program 
Plans, School Profiles, School Nutrition and Comprehensive School Health.  
 

3) Board Policy 21 – Welcoming, Caring, Respectful, and Safe Learning Environment – Laura 
Stocker, Safety Coordinator presented changes to the Board Policy 21 to comply with OH&S 
legislation. The Board of Trustees approved these recommended changes to Board Policy 21 - 
Welcoming, Caring, Respectful, and Safe Learning Environment.  
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